
The latest compliance sample for total trihalometh-
anes in Columbia’s water showed that the level has 
dropped to 37 micrograms per liter from 79 micro-
grams per liter last May. The maximum contaminant 
level set by the Environmental Protection Agency 
for total trihalomethanes is 80 micrograms per liter. 
Columbia’s water meets or exceeds the standards 
for drinking water set by the Environmental Protec-
tion Agency. The Missouri Department of Natural 
Resources will continue to monitor the levels of to-
tal trihalomethanes with quarterly tests.

Over the years, the water distribution system has 
grown and it takes longer for the water to reach 
the furthest points of the system. This means there 
is more time for the chemical reaction between 
the organic material and the chlorine to form tri-
halomethanes. High levels of total trihalomethanes 
present health problems over a long period of time. 

After gaining approval from the Missouri Depart-
ment of Natural Resources and the Columbia City 
Council, Columbia Water & Light moved to the chlo-
ramine disinfection method last August. The chlora-
mine disinfection method slows the chemical reac-
tion between the chlorine and the organic material 
which causes the formation of total trihalomethanes. 

Research by the University of Missouri’s Water 
Resources Research Center performed over the 
last year had suggested that using chloramine as a 
secondary disinfectant could lower the level of tri-
halomethanes by up to 50 percent. The chloramine 
disinfection method is a common technique used 
in many water systems for the last 90 years. First 
chlorine is added to the water to prevent bacte-
rial growth and prevent disease causing illnesses. 
A small amount of ammonia is then added to the 
water which forms chloramine. The amount of am-
monia added to the water is equivalent to six grains 
of table salt per gallon container. 

Columbia Water & Light has hired an engineering 
firm to conduct a study of the Water Treatment 
Plant. Other treatment methods that will lower the 
levels of total trihalomethanes will be researched. 
New drinking water standards that might be imple-
mented by the Environmental Protection Agency in 
the future will also be studied. The study is expect-
ed to take six to nine months to complete and will 
be submitted to the Columbia City Council for review.




